
Goodbye and Goodluck 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Nutgrove Star Awards of the Week 
 

YEAR GROUP GOLD SILVER BRONZE 

Reception  Sam Elliott J Helin 

Y1 Alice Nico Molly 

Y2 Riley Megan Lucy 

Y3 Eliza Minahil Archie 

Y4 Micah Jack J Sofia 

Y5 Oliver K Ruby James 

Y6 Sophie Destiny Eternity 

 

Headteachers Awards 
Logan Year 1 

Joseph Year 1 

Aaliyah Year 1 

Thomas Year 1 

 

 

   N E W S L E T T E R 

Friday 30th September 2022 

 

LOVE  HOPE  RESPECT 

 
‘My Best,Always,Everywhere’ 

 

 



 

Celebration 

 

 
 

Two of our children have had a prayer published in the 2022/2023 Methodist Prayer Handbook 

Jemima Year 3 and Elsie Year 4 

 

‘Prayer of the week’ features their prayers 

 

 

 

 

 

OUR CHRISTIAN VALUES 

 

 

The Christian value we are focusing on this half term is ‘Thankfulness’ 

At the end of this half term, we will be celebrating all children who have shown exceptional ‘thankfulness’ with a 

values celebration. 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 



 

‘Living life in its fullness’ at Nutgrove 
 

                
 
 

Some of our Year 3 and Year 4 children went to Broadway Badminton Centre to play dodgeball with other 
children from local schools. This tournament has helped our children experience a competitive environment 

to develop character and life skills. 

 

Safeguarding Updates 

  

Social Media Apps have age limits for all apps. 

 
 



PE TIMETABLE SEPTEMBER 2022 
 

                       Monday:      Year 5              

                       Tuesday:     Year 1 

                       Wednesday:  Year 3 and 6 

                       Thursday:    Year 4 PE and Y5 Swimming 

                        Friday:      Year 2 and Reception 

  

 

 

NOTES FOR PARENTS 

 
• Earrings including retainers are not to be worn in school, please can these be removed before 

the children come into school on Monday. 

• Can all of our parents make your child’s name is in all of their uniforms 

• Trainers are to be worn only for PE days  

• Please can all New Starters in Reception download the Parent Connect App 

This is the main tool of communication from school to home and home to school. If you are still unable 

to download this app please contact the main school office 

• Please refrain from parking on the zig-zags in front of the school as this is a risk to our 

parents/carers and children 

         

 

 

 

Prayers of the Week 
 

Dear Lord, 

I promise to love you with all my heart.  

Wherever my path that I walk will take me, 

 I will love you.  

Please let me love my neighbours as I love myself.  

Thank you for all the things you give us so we can help and love others. 

Elsie M Year 4 

 

Dear Lord, 

Help people to not lose sight. 

Help people to never give up. 

Thanks for this Earth, but also thanks for you. 

Thanks for my family. 

Please forgive us. 

You made this world beautiful and you give love to my heart. 

Amen 

Jemima Year 3 

 



   

ATTENDANCE – Whole Year Attendance 

 

This week’s class with the highest attendance is Year 1 with 98.89% 

The whole School year attendance is 97.21% 

 

 

St Matthews Centre Pantry 

For a small weekly subscription of £4, members of this pantry will be able to have access to 

food including fresh fruit and vegetables and store cupboard favourites that will often value 

£15-20 or more! Membership is open to the community and local families are strongly 

encouraged to join. You can find the pantry at 

St Matthews Centre 

St Matthews Grove 

St Helens 

WA10 3SE 

Opening hours – Wednesday 9 am – 11.30 am 

Please contact Samantha O’Keefe for further information on 07810514634 

stmatthewscentrepantry@hotmail.com 
 

Dates for your Diary 2022-20 

*Please note that these dates could change during the school year* 

All dates and times confirmed closer to the event 

 

18th October 2022 9.30 am – Harvest Festival production for Year 3 parents 

 

13th December 2022 9.30 am and 14th December 2022 9.30 am – Nativity production led by Year 2 for all parents KS1 

 

19th December 2022 – Christmas Jumper Day raising funds for Edukid 

 

20th December 2022 – KS1  Christmas Party 

 

21st December 2022 – KS2 Christmas Party 

 

2nd March 2023 – World Book Day -Whole school event to be confirmed closer to time 

 

30th March 2023 9.30 am – Easter Service production for Year 4 parents 

 

24th May 2023 – John Wesley production for Year 5 Parents 

 

30th June 2023 -Sports Day KS2 9.15-12noon and KS1 1 pm-3 pm 

 

17th July 2023 9.30 am -Year 6 Leavers production for Year 6 parents 

 

17th July 2023 -Year 6 Leavers’ Festival (Evening)  

 

KS1 = Reception, Year 1 and Year 2                  

KS2 =Year 3, Year 4, Year 5 and Year 6 

mailto:stmatthewscentrepantry@hotmail.com


 

At the end of this half term attendance  
 

During this term, letters will be sent out to parents informing them of Attendance and for parents that need any additional support 
with school attendance please do not hesitate to contact the school. 

 
 

Guidelines for any child who has an infectious disease and must remain off school 
 

Chicken Pox At least 5 days from the onset of the rash and until the blisters 
have all crusted over 

Diarrhoea and Vomiting 
 

48 hours after their last episode 

Cold and Flu-like symptoms including Covid 19 They no longer have a temperature and feel well enough to 
attend. Follow the national guidance for COVID 19 which is 

currently 3 days 

Impetigo Their sores have crusted and healed, or 48 hours after they 
have started on antibiotics 

Measles 
 

4 days after the rash first appeared 

Mumps 
 

5 days after the swelling started 

Scabies 
 

They’ve had their first treatment 

Scarlet Fever 
 

24 hours after they start taking antibiotics 

Whooping Cough 
 

48 hours after they start taking antibiotics 

 

 

 

 

This guidance is taken from: 

 

 

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/infectious-diseases-schools-and-other-childcare-settings 

 

 

 

 

 

 


